From: Jason Janes 
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2006 10:20 AM
To: Steven Lederer
Cc: Richard Stranzl; Zorka Neuman; Linda Sereni
Subject: RE: Construction debris containers for Yountville
Dear Mr. Lederer.

Thank you very much for looking into this.

Indeed David did call me and made me aware of the other options available- in the future I’ll make it a point to ask about them.

While I still think my underlying point is valid (if one went to the market for a dozen eggs but only grosses were available…) for the time being I will move one./

Thanks again.

Regards,

JTJ

-----Original Message-----
From: Steven Lederer 
Sent: Friday, September 22, 2006 9:02 AM
To: Jason Janes
Cc: Richard Stranzl; Zorka Neuman; Linda Sereni
Subject: RE: Construction debris containers for Yountville
Jason,

I was at UVDS yesterday and spoke with Bob Pestoni and David. They apologized for not having a 20 yd. dumpster handy, but indicated that this is the busiest season for them due to crush and they do sometimes run short on particular items because of that. David said they did have 30 and 40 yd. dumpsters available. When I left yesterday around 2:30 David was trying to call you to offer up that option.  Please let me know if you two talked and are back on track. 

Steve   



From: Jason Janes
Sent: Wednesday, September 20, 2006 3:25 PM
To: Steven Lederer 
Cc: Richard Stranzl 
Subject: Construction debris containers for Yountville
Dear Mr. Lederer:

I am writing to you/your department at the suggestion of Town of Yountville Finance Director Richard Stranzl.

My message is based upon the following assumptions:

1. Your oversight duties include the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency.

2. The applicable Franchise agreement with Upper Valley Disposal Service (“UVDS”) grants UVDS a monopoly for the subject (“dumpsters”).

If these assumptions are incorrect, please let me know.

At all events, I work for local General Contractor/Developer Rossi Development, and am a Yountville resident. We presently have (2) construction projects in Yountville.

On more than (2) recent occasions, I have requested UVDS (contact: David, 963-7988) provide us with dumpsters; they have been unable or unwilling to do so, as –they represent- they do/did not have any available within a reasonable time frame (a week or more!). 

It seems to me self-evident that in return for its Franchise (legal monopoly), UVDS should be required to provide an adequate level of service. Indeed, surely piles of trash left about are not environmentally sound.

I would also add that UVDS –when they can provide dumpsters!- adds –unlike other companies we use elsewhere- a daily rental fee to its dumpster charge; so an ostensibly competitive rate on dumpsters is only realized if they are delivered, filled, and returned the same day (which is impossible; indeed, UVDS charges rent on the days it delivers and picks up the dumpsters!)

I would suggest that either UVDS be required to increase its stock of dumpsters/if UVDS is unable to provide one within –say- (3) business days, customers be allowed to secure them from others (as you doubtless know, other refuse companies honor the Franchise and so won’t provide service to Yountville [and, experience tells, in other areas of the county within UVDS’s franchise]).

I eagerly await your reply, and any direction.

Sincerely,

Jason T. Janes
